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May Speaker:  Rami Kim    “Asian Designs in a Modern World” 

Rami Kim is a DNA scientist-turned fabric artist/quilter/instructor 
known nationally and internationally. She is a 19-time Best of Show 
winner who is distinguished for her innovative art-to-wear.  Her 
passion lies in contemporary art-to-wear (which will be modeled by 
adults during the presentation), quilts, cloth dolls and bags with special 
interest in 3-dimensional textures.  She is known for her own 
distinctive colors and techniques.  

Rami’s presentation on May 9 is based on her 3rd book, Elegant 
Cotton, Wool, Silk Quilts, which features a fusion of brand-new Asian 
designs and techniques. The lecture and trunk show will demonstrate 
many designs and concepts that are more than a few thousand years 
old from Korea, the “Land of Morning Calm.”  Quilts, wearable arts, traditional costumes called 
“Hanbok”, bags, wrapping cloth called “Bojahgy”, and many more items will be shown and 
discussed.  Please join us for an evening that promises to be entertaining as well as educational. 

Workshop:  May 10, 2019 

On May 10, Rami will conduct a workshop entitled “Folded Square & Hexagon for Cross-stitched & 
Pieced quilts.” Participants will learn how to fold squares to make a unit pixel and how to fold 
hexagons to make another unit pixel to create the art-pixel-quilts.  She will be teaching this new and 
innovative technique to make a table runner in the class.  Because the pieces include built-in 
backing for quilts, your quilts will already be backed and quilted once all the “Hexies” are pieced 
together. This class is for beginners to advanced quilters. Examples are on the Workshop table. 
Contact Margaret Dear (margaretdear@gmail.com) or sign up at the May meeting. The class supply 
list can be found on the Guild’s website here. 

Speaker for June:   
Cathie Hoover will present a slide show and trunk show entitled “Accept the Challenge” on June 13, 
2019. In her workshop on June 14, 2019 she will be teaching a method using curves, “Wild & Crazy 
with EZ Curves.” An example of this fun, colorful quilt is at the Workshop table.  Contact Margaret 
Dear (margaretdear@gmail.com) or sign up at the May meeting. 

Guild Elections at May Meeting  
Please be reminded that on May 9, Guild members will be voting for new officers as well as the time 
members would like General Meetings to start. Meeting-time options will be 6:00, 6:30, or 7:00pm.  
(See April Coastlines for the list of candidates.) Summarizing sections 12-19 of our By-Laws, here 
are the voting rules: 

 Any election of the Board of Directors must be by ballot. 

 Members are entitled to one vote and must be present to cast their vote. 

 To vote, an individual must be a Guild member 10 days before the meeting.  

 When proper notice has been given about the general nature of the matters to be voted upon, 
voting may take place at the annual meeting even if fewer than half the members are present. 

mailto:margaretdear@gmail.com
http://coastalquilters.org/program.html
mailto:margaretdear@gmail.com
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CQG BOARD 

 President  Vacant  
 Acting President Cathe Hedrick 
 Interim Chair Linda Boynton de Sepulveda  
 VP Programs  Cathe Hedrick 
 Treasurer  Joan Watts 
 Recording Secretary  Sherry Lafler  
 Corresponding Secretary  Sue Orfila 
 Speaker Liaison  Carole Kennedy with  
  Helmina Schenk 
 Workshop Coordinators  Margaret Dear with  
  Leslie Siemon,  
  Penny Valentine
 Parliamentarian  Vacant 
 Membership  Annette Goena 
 Public Relations  Gwynn Hladyniuk  
 

COMMITTEES 

 Block of the Month  Nancy Butterfield   
 Challenge  Carol Hart 
 Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer, Naomi Hicks 
 Coastlines Editor  Heather Georgakis 
 Coastlines Layout  Jacqui Kamlet 
 Community Quilts  Carol Fay, Sue Kadner 
 Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin  
 Library  Carol Hart and Knotty Threads 
 Quilt Show 2018  Irelle Beatie  
 2020 Quilt Show Co-Chairs Toni Percival and  
  Nancy Butterfield   
 Opportunity Quilt  VACANT 
 Opportunity Quilt Tickets  VACANT 
 Refreshments  Carol Vaughn, Pat Masterson 
 Satellite Group Coordinator  Isabel Downs 
 SCCQG Representative  VACANT 
 Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 
 Welcome  Nola Ferguson 

May Birthdays 

Marcia Brown 1st 
Roberta Bailey 1st 
Shirley Morrison 4th 
Rita Hardin 4th 
Ericka Bryant 6th 
Jacqui Kamlet 8th 
Mona Escobar-Ornelas 9th 
Ursula Dial 10th 
Melinda Taylor 10th 
Judith Patterson 10th 
Andrea Ramirez 12th 
Kathy Piasecki 13th 
Sue Orfila  19th 
Marcia Greiten 22nd 
Sue Reinhart 23rd 
Eileen Lewandowski 27th 
Mary Ringer 30th 
Heather Georgakis 30th 

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 7 pm 
 St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church,  
 4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA  93110 

 

Board Meeting— 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm 
  Maravilla Craft Room, 5486 Calle Real, SB  93111 
 

Workshops as Scheduled:  
  Goleta Valley Community Center,  
  5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA  93117 
 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.  
 PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160   
 www.coastalquilters.org 
 

Questions?   cqginfo@gmail.com 

Refreshments 

May refreshments will be provided by 

members with March birthdays. A big 

“Thank You!” to all those who brought 

refreshments to the April meeting—they 

were the Best! 

Carol Vaughn and Pat Masterson, 
Refreshments Co-Chairs 

 

Newsletter Deadline  

Is the Sunday after the Board Meeting 
to: cqgeditor@gmail.com  

Reminder    

If you change your address, phone or 
email address, please notify the Guild 
at cqginfo@gmail.com. 

http://www.coastalquilters.org
mailto:sgkadner@yahoo.com
mailto:cqginfor@gmail.com
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Interim Chair’s Message 

I have always loved the prospect of change. Guess what? We are all going to have a chance to start 
fresh. With the general election coming this month and a slate of officers ready to begin a new year, 
what more can you ask? How about, what time do you want to begin the meetings (6pm, 6:30pm, 
7pm)?  

Remember, every vote counts and if you want a voice, please be present. No absentee or proxy 
votes are accepted. This will also be a great time to say thank you to the Board and committee 
chairs, who have done a wonderful job to keep this organization going.  

So, please join me and let your voice be heard (vote), thank our Board and committee chairs, and 
welcome Rami Kim. Who knows, maybe you will learn a fresh new technique in quilting. 

 Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, Interim Chair 

Time to Renew Guild Membership 

Guild membership runs from July 1st through June 30th so now is the time to renew!  Membership 
forms will be available starting in May at the check-in desk at Guild meetings and available to 
download from coastalquilters.org under "Our Guild/Membership.” 

Annual dues are $40; optional: mailing Newsletter $15; mailing directory $2.  Donations are always 
welcome and will be put to good use.  Guild membership brings many rewarding benefits. We look 
forward to seeing your name on the renewal list. 

Annette Goena, Membership Chair 

Vacant Positions: Your Guild Needs You 

We still need a Parliamentarian for our Board. The Parliamentarian’s main duties are to help main-
tain order at Board meetings by becoming familiar with and enforcing Robert’s Rules of Order and to 
conduct the annual elections in accordance with our by-laws. This is a good position for someone 
wanting to participate more in running the Guild.  

Open committee chair positions include:  Newsletter Editor, Library, Refreshments, and Challenge.  
For more details, please contact those currently in the position. This is another way to help our Guild 
maintain all the activities we expect each month. 

Coastlines Editor Needed 

Do you appreciate receiving your Coastlines each month? Our newsletter will continue to be published if 

someone steps forward to serve as Coastlines editor for the next year.   

Monthly duties include soliciting and editing articles from officers and committee chairs and updating 

some regular features. Skills needed include basic knowledge of English, ability to use basic word 

processing features, and willingness to communicate by email—nothing complicated! The new editor will 

work with a dedicated team of members who handle all non-editing duties, including layout, web posting, 

e-delivery, printing, and mailing of monthly Coastlines content. It is helpful, but not required, for the editor 

to attend board meetings. The new editor will take over for the July issue (work begins in mid-June); 

plenty of guidance, including a notebook, will be available. If you’re looking for a fun way to connect with 

other Guild members, this is it! Please contact me if you are interested. Thank you. 

Heather Georgakis, Coastlines editor 

http://coastalquilters.org
http://coastalquilters.org/ourguild.html#Join
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Block of the Month News  

April’s winner of 20 wonderful “Bee’s Hive” blocks was Linda Bird. Many people commented that they were 

doubtful about the color combinations but were surprised to find how pleasing the block turned out. It’s a 

honey of a block and Linda is now officially, 

“Queen Bee”!  

Guild History:  2005 April Block of the 

Month “Bee’s Hive” 

“Bee Saunders designed this block that 

reminds us of a bee hive. The winner of 

this set of blocks earns the title Queen 

Bee.”   Big thanks to Bee for a wonderful 

design and choice of colors.” 

  

Nancy Butterfield, BoM Chair 

Please Return Guild Notebooks 

Shortly after the upcoming election, new officers and committee chairs will prepare to take over their new re-
sponsibilities, and Guild notebooks should be changing hands.  An effort is underway to identify and keep 
track of all Guild notebooks, whether current or out-of-date, because they state procedures, offer guidance, 
and contain important records that should be shared and maintained over time. 

If you have a Guild notebook of any kind, please organize/update it and turn it in to me, Guild Librarian Carol 
Hart, at the next Guild meeting. If you currently serve as an officer or committee chair and no notebook for 
your position exists, please create and submit to me a notebook with your position’s procedures for the next 
member's use; even a few pages will help future position-holders get acquainted with their duties. 

I will add the title of your notebook to the Guild’s new inventory list of all notebooks and prepare a pocket and 
“borrow/return” cards (similar to those we use in the Library). I'll have the notebook ready for you (or your 
successor) at the Guild meeting. If you are finished with a notebook, please bring it in to be returned to the 
storage locker. Thank you. 

Carol Hart, Librarian 

Quilts Spring Up All Over Carp 

From late May through June, several Carpinteria venues will host quilt-related events.  A textile arts show en-
titled "Stitch, Sew, Knit, Knot" will be held May 23 through June 17 at the Carpinteria Arts Center, 855 Linden 
Avenue (details at carpinteriaartscenter.org/.) If you are interested in submitting work for the show, contact 
Ranell Hansen (llenar.nesnah@gmail.com) to get specific details or to send a photo of your submission by 
May 11. All work must be for sale, and the gallery commission will be 40%.  

Carpinteria Valley Museum of History will be showing vintage and antique quilts among its regular exhibits 
from May 31 through June, from 1-4pm Tuesday-Saturday, at 956 Maple Avenue (across from Roxanne’s). 
The quilts are part of a collection of over 100 quilts donated to Carpinteria Arts Center by BEGA lighting com-
pany. 

Roxanne’s A Wish and a Dream at 919 Maple Avenue is participating in the annual Quilt Shops of the Central 
Coast Tour, May 31 and June 1-2.  

The Crafty Ladies of the Carpinteria Community Church at 1111 Vallecito Road will be selling vintage quilts 
and handmade crafts on Saturday, June 1; times unknown. 

https://www.carpinteriaartscenter.org/
mailto:llenar.nesnah@gmail.com
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Librarians Needed/Please Return Books 

If volunteers step up to serve as Librarians, the Library will be open for the new term starting in July. I 
recommend a team of 3 plus a backup helper to cover as needed. If you are interested, please contact me for 
details about duties (carolhart157@gmail.com)—everything is well organized and up-to-date. The Library 
notebook clearly states basics and procedures. Most "on duty" time is Guild night, which quickly becomes 
routine. The collection, inventoried and updated a few times a year on an Excel spreadsheet, is posted on 
our website so members can browse the collection. Please consider taking on this committee, as we want 
our Library to remain OPEN.  

Members, please get current with checked out books these next 2 months so the new librarians can start 
fresh, without needing to track down overdue books.  Prompt return keeps the 
books circulating! Books are always due at the next meeting, but renewals are 
accepted by email when a member is unable to attend the next meeting. 
Thank you.  

Carol Hart, Librarian 

Parking: Please Don’t Back In 

As common courtesy to neighbors with homes adjacent to the St. Andrews parking lot, members 

are asked not to back in to parking spaces on the housing side of the lot. Pull straight in, to avoid 

inflicting unwelcome exhaust fumes and lights on the neighbors. Thank you for being considerate. 

Challenge 2019: A (No) Touching Experience 

Thank you to the members entered in the Challenge. Your delightful efforts in creating show signs on the 
theme, “Please Look, Don’t Touch”, with such lively variety, will add a nice dimension to our future quilt 
shows.  Well done everyone. 

All participants received a mug and “mug apron” to hold tools. Winners received gift 
certificates to Roxanne’s and biscornu-style “stitch pillows” based on tutorial found 
here on Youtube Quilt Roadies channel. Congratulations to the winners!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st Pamela Holst, "Today's Lesson" 

2nd Linda Boynton De Sepulveda, “Friendly Warning” 

3rd Rita Hardin, “Feed Me!” 

4th  (tie): Darilyn Kisch, “Use the Clothespin” 

Heather Georgakis, “Quilt Scene: Don't Touch” 

Mary Faria, “Touch Only with White-Gloved Hands”  

 

Carol Hart, Challenge Chair 

mailto:carolhart157@gmail.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=a5hR-eIV93s
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Quilter’s Resources 

The Creation Station—Fabric and Quilt Shop  
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and flannels. Authorized 
Handi Quilter dealer. 252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, Buellton, CA 
93427      805-693-0174 www.thecreationstation.com    

Ranell Hansen—Around the Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com    805-684-7042  

Nancy King—Santa Barbara Custom Quilting  
Many designs to finish your quilts beautifully.  Large quilts, get them 
done! Prompt turnaround. www.sbcustomquilting.com   805-687-
2063  

Grant House Sewing Machines 
New Hours: M-F 10-5:30, Sat. 10-3  336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa 
Barbara, CA  805-962-0929 www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachine@gmail.com    

Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc  
127 E Main Street Santa Maria, CA 93454 
www.santamariasewing.com   805-922-1784 

Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream  
A whimsical store filled with everything for quilting, knitting, 
needlework, and gifts. You’ll find fabrics, books, yarns and classes, 
& fun! 919 Maple Ave., Carpinteria, CA 93013  805-566-1250  
roxannequilts.com  

Cathe Hedrick—Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
PO Box 3417 184 Woodchip Circle, Arnold, CA 95223-3417, 
805-705-5523  www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com
info@SBQuilting.com

Quilt Show 2020:  New Dates and E-Mail 

We have confirmed new dates for the Harvest of Colors 2020 Quilt 
show: Saturday and Sunday Sept 26-27, 2020. Questions, 
comments, and volunteer offers can be sent to 

cqgshow@gmail.com. 

The Quilt Show committee has met several times to ensure we get 
off to a good, early start. Many members have already signed up for 
subcommittee leadership and we are very grateful.  If you are 
interested in a particular position but concerned you might be 
overwhelmed, consider taking on another member to share it with 
you. We will bring signup sheets to as many meetings as possible to 
give everyone a chance to choose what they would like to 
do.  Helping with the show gives so much to the Guild as well as to 
those who volunteer their time and skills to this wonderful event.  

Nancy Butterfield and Toni Percival, Quilt Show Co-Chairs 

Some Events Around California 

* For Carpinteria events see page 4

“Breaking Patterns” 
Exhibition by Adia Millett 
(textiles, photos, paintings, collages) 
California African American Museum 
Exposition Park, LA; thru Aug. 25 
Tues-Sat 10-5; Sun 11-5; free 

Country Quilt Show 
Inland Empire Quilters Guild 
3737 Crestview Dr., Norco  
May 3-4; times unknown  

Chula Vista Quilt Show 
Chula Vista Quilters Guild 
276 “F” St., Chula Vista 
May 3-4; 10-4 

Quilting in the Valley 
San Fernando Valley Quilt Ass’n. 
Airtel Plaza Hotel 
7277 Valjean Avenue, Van Nuys 
May 4-5, Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4  

Quilts Celebrating Creativity 
Santa Clara Valley Quilt Assn. 
Santa Clara Convention Center 
May 4-5; Sat. 10-5, Sun 10-4   

Spring on the Straits 
Carquinez Strait Stitchers  
Historic Benicia Clock Tower 
1189 Washington St., Benecia 
May 18-19; Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

Desert Blooms Show & Auction 
Antelope Valley Quilt Ass’n.  
Antelope Valley Fairgrounds 
2551 W. Ave. “H” 
May 18-19; Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4   

Central Coast Quilt Shop Tour 
Paso Robles to Ventura;  
CQG Members: Creation Station, 
Grant House Sewing, Roxanne’s 
quiltshopsofthecentralcoast.com/ 
May 31-June 2, Fri & Sat 9-6; Sun 10-4 

Seven Sisters Quilt Show 
Alex Madonna Expo Center 
San Luis Obispo 
June 29-30, Sat 9-5, Sun 9-4 

mailto:cqgshow@gmail.com
https://quiltshopsofthecentralcoast.com/
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Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

PO Box 6341 

Santa Barbara, 
CA 93160 

www.coastalquilters.org 

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is 

a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. 

The purpose of the Guild is to educate its members 

about the history and preservation of the art form of 

quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques 

and improve skills; and to inform the community at 

large about our quilt making heritage. 

May Meeting Reminders: 
 Don’t back in on housing side of 

parking lot  (this means YOU)

 Wear Name Tag

 Bring
 Community Quilts to donate
 Block of the Month
 Money for Door Prizes, and 

Workshops
 Due Library books 
 Show and Tell

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each 
month at:  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110 

This month’s meeting: May 9, 7:00 pm (Elections: note 
start time) 

Workshop: May 10, 9:00 am 

Board meeting: May 16, 6:30 pm  

Coastlines deadline: Sunday, May 19 

Next month’s meeting: June 13, 7:00 pm 


